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Patty Brings Refreshing 
Presence to Job

/--------------------------
-NEXT MEETING-

Monday July 6, 1987 
Belmont Country Club

9:30 Directors Meeting 
10:30 Regular Meeting 
11:30 Lunch

Directions to Club: 128 to Rte.
2 east take Winter Street exit & bear 
right club is 1/4 mile on left.

Host Superintendent - Art Silva 
Reservations Required - 
(617) 484-5360

V__________________________ /

Echoes From 
the Past

1960, March Newsletter - Suprenant 
Golf Course - now called International 
C.C., Bob Grant, superintendent.
Greens are velvet bent and we cut 4 
times a week at 1/4 of an inch. Total 
Nitrogen for the year is 4.6 lbs. Greens 
are topdressed twice a year. Fairways 
consist of Kentucky blue, Chewing 
fescue, Creeping fescue, Colonial bent 
and Rey grass. Due to watered fairways 
and a low cut of 7/8 of an inch we 
notice the bent grasses taking over. 
Fairways are cut two or three times per 
week. This was considered a high 
standard of maintenance. Bob has been 
at Brae Bum C.C. for the past 22 years,
15 as superintendent and the last 7 as 
general manager. I’ll bet you readers 
would like to know what height the 
grass is cut now, wouldn’t you? 1987,
Ron Milenski, superintendent,
International C.C. - Fairways cut 5 days 
a week at 7/16 of an inch and greens are 
cut 7 days a week at 1/8 of an inch.
Today, this is also considered a high 
degree of maintenance.

¿ \ t  First, money was the lure.
There was Patty Knaggs, plunk in 

the middle of 1978, pulling down six 
bucks an hour on a golf course — as a 
laborer.

If you were a political science major 
at Syracuse University, as was Patty at 
the time, who could ask for anything 
more from seasonal work?

However, that one season at the 
West Point Golf Course, next door to 
Patty’s hometown of Cornwall on the 
Hudson, N.Y., did much to change her 
bead on a professional future.

“It took me about three days to 
decide that I’d never be happy working 
inside,” said the assistant golf course 
superintendent at The Country Club. 
“Hmmmm. That’s less time than it 
takes me to decide if I like a guy after 
our first date.”

Therefore, what better place to stake 
out a career in the outdoors than the golf 
course?

“Right,” Patty concurred. “After I 
graduated from Syracuse I got serious 
about pursuing a career in golf. I 
couldn’t play (she does now but admits 
she’s no threat to Pat Bradley), so I 
inquired about getting started in the 
superintendent’s field and I got lucky.”

Brian Cowan, in fact, was that lucky 
strike. The Eastward Ho super, and one 
of our former illustrious leaders, hired 
Patty and took an interest in her desire 
to join the profession.

“You know, I got a lot of those ‘no 
opening’ responses from other courses 
before Brian hired me,’ Patty recalled.

“So, I was pleased when he turned out 
to be so supportive. He was so helpful.
It really gave me a lot of 
encouragement.

“In fact, the people at Eastward Ho 
were so nice, the green chairman there 
offered to co-sign a loan I needed to 
attend turf school (Stockbridge). That 
was two weeks before classes started, 
when my student loan was held up. It 
finally came through, though, but it 
certainly was a wonderful gesture.”

After two years at Eastward Ho and 
study at Stockbridge, where Dr. Joseph 
Troll became a source of strength to 
Patty in her quest to climb the 
professional ladder, she had her next 
stop at Mt. Kisco Country Club where 
head superintendent Fred Scheying 
supervised her job placement season and 
also helped steer her to better things.

Actually, Patty’s first assistant’s job 
was a challenge and some of the two 
years she spent at the Echo Lake 
Country Club in Westfield, New Jersey 
proved an awkward experience.

“Needless to say, there were some 
fish eyes when the crew learned I was 
not a man,” Patty told. “The workers 
were a bunch of guys from Downtown 
Newark, but I learned some more about 
the job and sent out applications trying 
to better myself.”

Patty hit the jackpot in 1985 when 
Bill Spence, just taking over at The 
Country Club as head superintendent, 
liked what he saw and learned about 
Patty in an interview that lasted more

Continued on page 2
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-Dates To Remember-
June 25, 1987
Turf Research Field Day

University of Massachusetts 
Turfgrass research Center 
South Deerfield, MA 
CONTACT: Dr. Rich Cooper 
Dept, of Plant & Soil Sciences 
Stockbridge Hall 
Amherst, MA 01003 
Phone: 413-545-2353

PA TTY
Continued from page 1 

than four hours.
“We had a number of applicants for 

the assistant’s job,” Bill said. “But there 
was no question that Patty was the one 
for it. Frankly, Patty’s the first woman 
assistant I’ve ever had. It’s worked out 
just great. Her performance has far 
exceeded my expectations.”

Patty, who is 32 and still single (“it 
would be very difficult to be a wife, 
mother and super”), makes it clear that 
her decision to enter a field where men 
are the dominant management species 
does not represent an equal rights 
statement.

“I’m not here to prove that women 
are better than men at this job or any 
job,” she emphasized. “I have enough to 
do without thinking of that stuff. I’m in 
this to do the job, not to prove a 
woman can do it.”

And Patty really can do the job 
Spence knew she could. In fact, with the 
demands on Bill’s time increasing in 
that area where preparations for TCC 
hosting the 1988 U.S. Open move to 
the top of his priority list, Patty has 
assumed a lot of his day-to-day 
responsibilities.

“We usually meet to set up the daily 
work schedule,” Spence describes the 
arrangement, “then Patty takes over and 
supervises the crew. I’m 100 percent 
confident things will get done with

Patty running the show. Would I recom­
mend her for a head superintendent’s 
job? Without even stopping to think 
about it.”

Patty, who was accepted by two 
other clubs as an assistant super the 
same year she was hired at TCC, is very 
happy there. She’s hired a couple of 
girls for the work crew and everything’s 
worked out just the way she would have 
dreamt they would.

She even plays golf with some of 
the guys (“I’ve won a couple of six- 
packs and lost a couple”) and has earned 
the respect and admiration of everyone at 
the club. „ ,

Patty is, then, what she appears to 
be — a refreshing presence in the 
superintendent’s profession. Nice, nice 
success story.

GERRY FINN

Divot Drift
N e e d  I mention the weather, which 
has defied every attempt to resemble 
spring? By the latter part of April, most 
golf courses were finally cleaned up 
after the ruthless winter, except for 
those still under water. We all remem­
ber April 28, when we received 7 to 18 
inches of snow. This heavy wet stuff 
crumbled huge tree limbs like tooth­
picks and the cleaning process started all 
over again. As we head through mid- 
May the grass is still not growing and 
the winter injury is still visible. It has 
been heartening, nevertheless, to wit­
ness the calm, positive professional 
behavior of my colleagues as they strive 
to re-gain control of their golf courses.

Jeff Carlson had the welcome mat 
out for us at Ocean Edge and as the ty­
pical golf course superintendent, he had 
us playing from the back tees and the 
pin placements were in, shall we say, 
testy areas? Sometimes, Jeff confuses 
the GCSANE with the NEPGA. This 
day, May 4, was 39 degrees with a cold,

raw east wind, drizzle and then rain. One 
brave group lasted 14 holes and the rest 
barely made 9 holes. Because there were 
no completed rounds, names were drawn 
to represent the GCSANE in the Guy 
Tedesco memorial tournament to be held 
at New Seabury C.C. the winners were; 
Don Levangie, Leroy Allen, Kevin 
Osgood, Steve Murphy and Bob Brown. 
The gross winners of the 9 hole 
tournament were; Russ Bragdon, 34 - 
Dave Farina, 36 - Jim Amor, 37 - Tom 

Colombo, 37 - Dave Barber, 37 and Jeff 
Carlson, 38. How about those for gross 
scores on a day that was neither fit for 
man nor beast.

The golf tournament at Belmont 
C.C. will be for the championship. Best 
Bet - Champion, Tom Colombo;
Seniors champ, Mel O’Kelly; Sales rep, 
Ron Ryan.

Make your own foresome. The final 
round for the championship will be held 
at Duxbury Yatch Club in august. Jim 
O’Kelly, golf chairman will arrange all 
foresomes and flights according to 
scores from belmont.

-POSTION OPENINGS-
Brookmeadow C.C.

Assistant for 1987 and take over as 
Superintendent in 1988 

Contact: Mr. Leroy Allen after 4 pm -
(617) 828-0018

Cedar Hill G.C.
Contact: Mr. Philip Farrington
Town Manager, Town Hall, Stoughton,
MA 02072 - (617) 341-1300

Assistant Greens Superintendent
Manchester C.C., Manchester, VT 

Looking for Assistant Greens 
Superintendent for balance of 1987 
season. Good performance in 1987 will 
assure head Superintendents job 
beginning January, 1988.
Contact: Mr. G. Cantini, Chairman -
Green Comm. Box 2003, Manchester,
Vermont 05255 with resume.

------ J

PRESIDENT 
David Barber, CGCS 
145 Dedham St. 
Canton, MA 02021 
Home Phone 828-7266 
Office Phone 828-6540 
Club Affiliation 
Blue Hills C.C.

VICE PRESIDENT 
Richard Zepp, CGCS 
27 Fowler Rd.
North bridge, MA 01534 
Home Phone 234-8490 
Office Phone 234-2533 
Club Affiliation 
WhitinsvilleG.C.

SECRETARY 
Paul Miller 
1 Leicester Rd 
Marblehead, MA01945 
Home Phone 631-7910 
Office Phone 595-3107 
Club Affiliation 
Tedesco C.C.

TREASURER 
Thomas Schofield, CGCS 
290 North Rd.
Sudbury. MA 01776 
Home Phone 443-3712 
Office Phone 235-2487 
Club Affiliation 
Wellesley C.C.

TRUSTEE 
Kip Tyler 
P.O.Box 671 
Peabody, MA 01960 
Home Phone 745-8089 
Office Phone 532-2236 
Club Affiliation 
Salem C.C.

TRUSTEE
Stephen A. ChiavaroH, CGCS 
100 Airport Dr.
Worcester, M A 01602 
Home Phone 752-0031 
OfficePhone 791-5373 
Club Affiliation 
Tatnuck C.C.

TRUSTEE
CharlesT. PassiosCGCS 
P.O.Box 182 
Yarmouth port, MA 02675 
Home Phone 362-5869 
Office Phone 362-2275 
Club Affiliation 
CummaquidG.C.



President's Message 
O n May 12 the 
Board of Directors of 
the GCSA of New 
England joined the 
New England PGA in 
a dinner meeting at 
the Colonial Hilton restaurant The 
purpose of this meeting was to share 
ideas for a better understanding of both 
associations. A variety of topics were 
discussed and it was agreed that 
communication was the most 
important. 

A subject which received much 
discussion was the setting up of the golf 
course for Pro Ams. Many professionals 
will bring the average club member (18 
HCP), so the question was asked, why 
set up the course so difficult? Commu-
nicate with your pro and discuss setting 
up the course for this particular tourna-
ment. Another way to communicate 
would be to play a round of golf with 
your pro. 

A Fall seminar is planned that will 
join the superintendent and golf 
professional in the hope of improving 
relations between the two associations. 

(Dave íBarter 
-NEW APPLICANTS-

Dave Robinson 
Associate member 

The Captains Golf Course 
Roger Brink 

Assistant 
Worcester C.C. 

-NEW MEMBERS-
Gregory Carr reg. member 

George Wright G.C. 
Robert Dill reg. member 

Hopedale C.C. 
Mark Fuller reg. member 

Quechee Club, Quechee, Vermont 
Edward Amor J r . reg. member 

Far Corner G.C. 
Robert Garrity assistant member 

Heritage Hill G.C. 

In Search of the Perfect Strain 
Dear Ron, 

I have commenced a six month 
sabbatic leave during which time I will 
be collecting grasses from throughout 
the Northeast for use in our grass im-
provement program. We have increased 
our effort in recent years in attempting 
to develop better grasses. I am particu-
larly interested in the bentgrasses and 
fine fescues but don't overlook other 
species when I'm collecting. 

Perhaps you could spread the word, 
via your newsletter, that I will be roam-
ing the region. I am particularly interes-
ted in grasses that I might find growing 
under low fertility conditions - areas 
that have been mound or grazed for 
years but fertilized lightly or not at all. 

I also collect from dry sites. If any 
of the Supers are aware of patches of 
grasses on their courses, or elsewhere, 
that have done well with little attention, 
perhaps they could drop me a line (Plant 
Sciences Department, Woodward Hall, 
URI, Kingston RI 02881) or call and 
leave a message with a secretary (401-
792-2570). 

I hope to visit many courses through-
out New England during the next few 
months and would greatly appreciate 
any leads. 

Very best wishes 
Sincerely, 
C.R. Skogley 
Professor Turfgrass Management 

GCSAA News 
Donald E. Hearn, CGCS, president of 
the Golf Course Superintendents Asso-
ciation of America (GCSAA), has 
announced the winners of the organiza-
tion's first-ever Golf Writers award. 

The annual contest is open to 
members of the Golf Writers Associa-
tion of America. The purposes of the 
GCSAA competition include recogni-
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zing and encouraging excellence in golf 
journalism and developing the golfing 
public's understanding of the profes-
sional role of the golf course 
superintendent in the game and industry. 

Bob Carney, senior editor of Golf 
Digest, was named the first-place winner 
for his article "Take My Golf Courses, 
Please." He will receive a cash prize of 
$750. 

The second-place prize of $500 goes 
to Bucky Albers for his story entitled, 
"Maintenance Crew Real Champions at 
NCR South." 

The third-place award goes to Larry 
Kieffer for his article, "Killing Pine 
Trees... With Kindness." 

Carney's article appeared in the 
March 1986 issue of Golf Digest', 
Albers in The Journal Herald (Dayton, 
Ohio); and Kieffers's, in the May 1986 
issue of Florida Golfweek. 

The prize money and plaques will be 
presented to the writers by President 
Hearn during a GCSAA hospitality 
event June 18 at the San Francisco 
Airport Marriott, during the U.S. OPEN 
Golf Championship. 

Entries were independently judged on 
the basis of journalistic merit by faculty 
members of the University of Kansas 
School of Journalism. 

Political Waste 
A t last week's meeting of the town 
council in Brookline, it was agreed to 
hire an independent environmental study 
(for $3,500) to investigate the 
feasibility of parking on Putterham 
Meadows during the US Open. Talk 
about wasting money. If the Golf 
Course Superintendents Association of 
America isn't good enough to figure out 
where to park automobiles on a golf 
course, no group has the credentials to 
work the details out. The GCSAA has 
made major strides in the last 20 years 
on the use of chemicals, insecticides and 
fertilizers in the environment. They 
were tuned to the environment before it 
became the "in" thing. 

—Paul Harber's Golf Column 
Boston Globe 
May 10, 1987 



Synopsis of the Massachusetts Water Management Act - Chapter 
21G 

Enacted in December 1985, the Water Management Act (WMA) results in major changes in the way surface water and groundwater withdrawals are to be regulated. All existing and future water withdrawals exceeding an average of 100,000 gallons per day for any quarter during a year are now controlled by two mechanisms: registration and permitting. A brief summary follows. 

Registration of Existing Withdrawals 
Owners of facilities which withdraw surface or groundwater exceeding an average of 100,000 gallons per day for any quarter during the period from January 1, 1981 through December 31, 1985 must file a registration form with the Massachusetts DEQE by January 1, 1988 in order to reserve the right to continue the withdrawal. Renewal registration forms will be required every 10 years. Forms will be available from DEQE by May 1,1987. The minimum content of the forms will include: 

- use of withdrawn water - conservaton measures (existing and to be implemented) - location of the withdrawal - discharge point(s) of the water - identification of the water source - metering of the withdrawal - volume of the withdrawal and seasonal variations if they exist 

Permitting of Withdrawals Established After January 1,1986 
Owners of water supplies developed after January 1, 1986, and which have withdrawals that exceed a daily average of 100,000 gallons during any quarter of the year, will be required to file a permit for approval to continue or initiate such withdrawals. The permitting process will begin in 1988. The regulations for implementing the permit process have yet to be developed by DEQE; however, the Act specified the following minimum information to be filed: 

impact on hydrologically interconnected water sources 
anticipated seasonal withdrawals reasonable maintenance of water used, land values and investments that rely on previously permitted withdrawals proposed water use town or city water management plans DEQE/State water resources management plans 

- conservation measures 
- reasonable protection of public drinking water quality and supplies, wastewater treatment capacity, waste assimilation capacity, ground-water recharge areas, navigation, hydropower resources, water-based recreation, wetland habitat, fish and wildlife, agriculture 

and floodplains - metering of the withdrawals 

Status of Regulations 
After a series of public hearings, DEQE regulations on registration of existing withdrawals (310 CMR 36.00) were submitted and approved by the Massachusetts Water Resources Commission on March 9,1987. DEQE will be developing regulations for the permitting process specified in the Act during the remaining months of 1987. 
The goal of the Water Management Act is to better manage aquifer and river basins in Massachusetts. It will affect 
the day to day operation and future planning for all users exceeding the statutory threshold. 
If you are affected by this new regulatory program, it is imperative that you know and comply with its 
requirements. 

Dave Barber 
President 



The Super Speaks Out 
Welcome to The Super Speaks 
Out — a monthly feature which 
offers the golf course 
superintendent a forum to 
express his views on topics and 
issues relating to his 
profession. 
This month's question: With the 
rising interest in and implementation of 
the triplex mowing system, what is 
your reaction to it and how has it 
affected maintenance at your club? 

Tony Caranci, Ledgemont 
Country Club: "I tell you how it is 
with the triplex theory here. I go to the 
green committee with all the facts and 
figures. The cost factor takes hold of the 
conversation and everybody shrugs their 
shoulders and walks away. 

"There's no doubt that triplex 
mowing is a plus in the maintenance of 
the golf course. However, the healthy 
cost of it serves as the deciding factor in 
how much the member golfer really 
wants it. 

"We all know that golfers are 
demanding better playing conditions all 
the time. They see the fancy layouts on 
television and relate their course 
conditions to the ones they're watching. 
Thank heavens they've also been 
educated to the fact that everything's tied 
together by the amount of money they 
want to spend on the course. 

"Here at Ledgemont, the triplex 
system, which is a drain on finances and 
time it takes to utilize it, poses other 
problems. 

"I have so many golfers on the 
course, and a lot under shotgun start 
formats, that it would be tough to 
squeeze in triplex mowing. I cut the 
fairways every day. That's how they 
want it and I give them what they want. 

"Another hitch in triplex for me is 
the added help it would take. Getting 
labor here is critical. No one answers 
my ads for help, so how could I be 
expected to take on a triplex system 
without additional workers? I mean, you 
just can't expect a man to get up at 
daybreak and pay him peanuts. 

"It boils down to demand of the 
member. Sure, triplex mowing is great, 
beautiful but it's another demand to be 
met only if the members want to pay 
for it." 

Michael Legere, Holden Hills 
& Heritage Country Clubs: 
"You're talking to a public course 

operation setup which means we operate 
on a not too high budget. But... 

"We're getting into triplex mowing 
gradually. Right now at Holden, we do 
four par three holes and two small par 
fours. I'm all for it, but we can't plunge 
into it like some of the bigger clubs. 

"We're in an area with a lot of 
private clubs, so we try to keep up with 
them as best we can. It's hard but we're 
trying. In fact, we're into collars and 
approach areas with triplex. 

"Funy thing, though, I find that I 
don't need a larger budget with a triplex 
operation. I mow three, sometimes four 
times a week and haven't had any 
trouble along time or labor lines. 

"Of course, we cut corners, too. 
Right now, we're reconstructing an 
older machine for triplex method work 
and we'll probably look around for other 
opportunities to keep the cost factor 
down. 

"Regardless, I'm convinced triplex is 
the way to go. It's here and we have to 
go with it." 

Leon St. Pierre, Longmeadow 
Country Club: "Triplex mowing is 
just another example of the up-graded 
attitude of manufacturers to come 
through with equipment that makes for 
better conditions. 

"We've been using triplex methods 
for several years now, mostly on our 
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front approaches. The concept is excit-
ing, its values show up in appearance 
and it has its improvement effects on 
the overall condition of the grass. 

"Of course, the members are the 
ones faced with the expenditures to 
insure that our conditioning programs 
are falling in step with the rest of the 
business. From what I can see they are 
very excited about the modern design of 
maintenance methods and they're 
prepared to pay for them. 

"Triplex mowing does require a lot 
of things because it is a high-
performance theory that produces high-
performance results. You need a good 
mechanic because the machinery is a lot 
more sophisticated and you need people 
who know how to run the machinery. 

"Sure, a club pays more money on 
one side but it could work into a saving 
on the other. Triplex mowing relieves 
compaction and serves as an agent to 
induce a better quality of grass. 
Therefore, it might be a budget blessing 
in disguise or at least an equalizer. 

"Triplex mowing? It's the only way 
to go. Gradually, you'll see all clubs 
adopt it. I'd say its future is here — 
now." 

GERRY FINN 

Commercial Clippings 
Turf Products Corporation was awarded 
the Mr. Toro award as the best distributor 
of the year at Toro's annual meeting in 
Minneapolis. 

Turf Products Corporation has moved 
into a new facility at 7 Coppage Drive in 
Worcester, Massachusetts. This facility 
is a 45,000 square foot building on six-
teen acres. Turf Products employs 45 
people and stocks over 20,000 line 
items to service its Turf and Irrigation 
customers in Eastern Massachusetts, New 
Hampshire and Rhode Island. 

All members of the association are 
welcome to visit Turf's facility and be 
taken on a personal tour. J 

Information contained in this publication may be 
used freely, in whole or in part, without special per-
mission as long as the true context is maintained. We 
would appreciate a credit line. 

FINANCE CHAIRMAN 
Douglas W. Johnson CGCS 
50 Newton St 
Weston, MA 02193 
Home Phone 894-7377 
Office Phone 899-7913 
Club Affiliation 
Pine Brook C.C. 

GOLF CHAIRMAN 
James O'Kelly 
201 Indian Rock Rd. 
Memmack, N.H. 03054 
Home Phone 
Office Phone 244-0680 
Ciub Affiliation 
Brae Burn C.C. 

EDUCATIONAL CHAIRMAN 
Edward L Brearly 
189 Matfield St. 
W. Bridgewater, MA 02379 
Horn e Phone 584-6568 
Office Phone 588-8439 
Club Affiliation 
Brockton C.C. 

NEWSLETTER CHAIRMAN 
Ronald Kirkman 
25 Green St 
Needham, MA 02192 
Home Phone 444-8412 
Office Phone 444-5548 
Club Affiliation 
Needham C.C. 

PAST PRESIDENT 
Donald E. Hea-n, CGCS 
4TopekaRd. 
Chelmsford, MA 01824 
Home Phone 256-8709 
Office Phone 894-5906 

/ Club Affiliation 
Weston Golf Club 



Please patronize FRIENDS OF THE ASSOCIATION 

Agway Inc 
Greg Moore Rep. 
Box 507 Sterling, MA 
Fertilizer, Seed, Chemicals 
80Q-225-CROP (MA) 617-422-7614 

Baker Tractor Corp., Ford Tractors 
Harley Davidson Golf Cars 
Swansea, MA 
Yamaha Golf Cars 

'The Bordon Co 
Maynard MA 
Tel 617-897-2571 
Sales Rep. Jack Borden 
Bulk Limestone Dealer 

Boston Irrigation Co. 
Dedham, MA 
John Ramey - Paul Kenyon 
617-461-1560 
Distributor of Irrigation Supplies 
and Accessories 

C a J Lawnmower Serv., Inc. 
188 Main Street 
Wilmington, MA 01887 
Eric Oman - Sales Rep. 
617-658-2022 

The Clapper Co. 
1121 Washington St. 
Newton, MA 
617-244-7929 

'Geoffrey S. Cornish & Brian Silva 
Goti Course Archltecs 
Fiddlers Green, Amherst, MA 01002 

Country Club Enterprises 
Club Car Golf Cars 
Tennis & Leisure Equip. 
P.O. Bo* 400 W. Falmouth. MA 02574 
617-563-2284 

C.S. Curran 
T.R.C. Products Oils & Greases 
7 Linden Street 
Framlngham, MA 

Chester Drake & sons, Inc. 
222 Walnut Street 
Framingham, MA 01701 
Golf Course Construction 
617-875-7929 

Schmidt Golf & Turf 
2399 G.A.R. Highway (Rte 6) 
No. Swansea, MA 02777 
Tel. (617) 379-0959 
John Deere Tractors, Mowers, 
Aeritiers, Sprayers, Etc. 

Connecticut Silica Co. 
Ledyard, Conn. 
Sand. White Silica for Traps 
Chemically Inert Topdresslng 
Jim Slniowski-203-536-2618 

Elanco Products Co. 
Stephen C. Dolinak 
C-317-309 Greenwich Ave 
Warwich, R.I. 02886 
401-737-0175 

Gold Star Sod Farms, Inc. 
Sod a Pine Bark Mulch 
Canterbury, N.H. 
603-783-4717 
Lexington, MA 
617-861-1111 

Greenway Irrigation Company 
Irrigation, Drainage, Wire Laying 
Trenching 
P.O. Box 8157 
East Lynn, MA 01904 
John Murphy: Tel. 595-3010 
Stephen Murphy : Tel. 598-6917 

The Charles C. Hart Seed Co. 
Weathersfleld. Conn. 
Bob Kennedy, Rep. 
Roy Sibley, Rep. 

Holliston Sand Co. Inc. 
Lowland Street 
Holliston, MA 01746 
Sand for Topdresslng & Bunkers 

I & E Supply Inc. 
Cranberry Highway (RT 28) 
W. Wareham, MA 02576 
617-295-2362 

international Golf Const. Co 
Amonios Paganls, Rep. 
5 Purcell Rd„ Arlington MA 02174 
Golf Course Construction 
617-648-2351 or 428-3022 

'Tom Irwin, Inc. 
I I B A St., Burlington, MA 
Jack Peterson 
Dennis Frlel Phone: 617-938-1751 
Wayne Ripley 

Larchmont Eng. & irrlg. Co. 
Larchmont Lane 
Lexington, MA 02173 
617-862-2550 

'Lesco Inc 
20005 Lake Road 
Rocky River, OH 44116 
Ron Tumiski, Rep. 
Mike Donahue, Rep 
800-321-5325 

"Loft's Seed 
20 Beck Road 
Arlington, MA 02174 
Victoria Wallace, Rep. 

The Magovern Co. Inc 
27 Lawnacre Road 
Windsor Locks, Conn 06096 
Tel. 800-243-7718 or 
203-623-2508 

'D L Maher 
Box 127, Concord St 
N Reading, MA 01864 

Mobay Chemical Co 
Gregory Pagano 
50 Cobum Woods 
Nashua, N.H. 03063 

R.F. Morse & Sons Inc 
W. Wareham, MA 02576 
617-295-1553 
Larry Anshewitz, Rep. 
JackCronin, Rep. 
George Wise, Rep 

'Nardone Sand & Gravel Co. Inc. 
37 Power Road 
Westford, MA 01886 
617-692-8221 
Specializing in Topdressing 
Sand 

Nor-Am Chemical Co. 
Wilmington, Delaware 
David Sylvester, Rep. 
203-828-8905 

Norfolk Power Equip., Inc. 
194 Main Street 
Norfolk, MA 02056 
617-528-3120 
Don Reynolds, Rep. 

Hammond & Tilton, Inc. 
P.O. Box 30 
Exit 35 off 195 
Tel. (207) 453-7131 
Contact: Gary Hammond 

Old Fox Chemical Inc. 
Fertilizers-Seeds-
Turf-Chemicals 
66 Valley Street 
E. Providence, R.I. 02914 

Richey & Clapper, Inc. 
28 Rutledge Road 
Natlck, MA 01760 

' Sawtelle Bros 
565 Humphrey Street 
Swampacott, MA 01907 
617-599-4856 

Scott Associates, Inc. 
60 Water St. Clinton, MA 
617-365-6341 
Pumps-Sales, Service 
Installatlon-VerticaJTurbine Pumps Specialists 

Scotts Pro-Turf Div 
Rep Ed Wiacek 401-253-4284 
Rep Dave Schermerhorn 413-436-7889 

Tuckahoe Turf Farms Inc. 
Exeter, R.I. Litchfield, N.H. 
West Suffield, Conn. 
800-556-6985 
Largest Producer of Penncross In 
New England 
Alan Anderson 

'Turf Products Corp. 
7 Coppage Drive 
Worcester, MA 01602 
617-791-2091 

'Turf Specialty Inc. 
84 Merrimac Street 
Hooksett, N.H. 03106 
Turf & Ornamental Supplies 
603-485-7866 (collect) 
Ken Turner-Kevin Lyons-Bob Lake 

White Turf Engineering 
P.O. Box 1116 
Portsmouth, N.H. 03801 
603-431-4147 
Goif Course irrigation Consultants 
and Contractors 

Philip Wogan 
Golf Course Architect 
21 Budleigh Ave. 
Beverly, MA01915 

'Contrtoutors to the Troll-Dickinson 
Scholarship Fund 
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